DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13 APRIL 2015


AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Marson -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Cox


Cllr Digby







 


   Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Fox







 


   Cllr Harris


Cllr Jones


 






 


   Cllr Stedman

               There were four members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Smith – SCC, Cllr Haworth-Culf - 

 
SCDC and PCSO Terry Barrow from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1.
Apologies:  Cllrs Bond, Kiff and Worster.

2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 9 March 2015.



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 9 March 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes 
were duly signed. 


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith gave a statement explaining that because an election has been declared, he was 
restricted in what he was able to say and report.


Cllr Smith informed those present that Councillor Colin Noble, the member for the Row 
Heath Division (that is the area around Lakenheath) was elected the Leader of the 
Conservative Group, and therefore Leader of the County Council, on 7 April. He takes 
office at the Annual Meeting of the County Council on 21 May. Councillor Christopher 
Hudson, who 
represents Kesgrave, was elected as his Deputy.


Cllr Smith's role and responsibilities as the County Councillor for Aldeburgh continue 
throughout the election period and he confirmed he was happy to continue to take up 
problems and answer questions relating directly to County duties.


He finished by wishing those Councillors who are stepping down from the Town Council 
well and thanked them for their time and dedication to the best interests of the town




Cllr Fox asked whether this change in leadership was likely to impact upon the Cabinet at SCC 
and Cllr Smith explained that there may well be changes following the election on 7 May 2015.




Cllr Digby expressed concern about the lack of progress on the TRO and asked Cllr Smith to 
provide a progress report to the Town Clerk. Cllr Marson reminded Cllr Smith about the need 
to address some of the potholes in Hartington Road. Cllr Smith agreed to investigate both 
issues and will update the Town Clerk.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

Cllr Haworth-Culf gave the report on behalf of herself and Cllr Fellowes (see Appendix 
One). Cllr Fellowes added the following update, reminding those present that a request to 
make a postal vote must be submitted to SCDC by 21 April and you must register to make a 
proxy vote by 28 April. Cllr Fellowes reported that no planning application had been 
submitted by the owners of Fantasia, as requested. She had also been concerned about 
delivery vehicles to Tesco over the Easter weekend when there was a lorry parked on the 
junction at the roundabout for some time. PCSO Barrow commented that Tesco had acted 
very promptly to ensure this doesn't happen when there were delivery issues as the store 
opened.


There were no questions for the District Cllrs this month.


6.
Police Report



PCSO Terry Barrow delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see 

 

Appendix Three).



Cllr Marson requested an update on the office at 152 High Street and it was confirmed that 

the SNT now have access to the office, although the computers were not yet operational.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


A member of the public requested the use of microphones in the Council Chamber. He 
continued by pointing out that the Victoria Road sign at the roundabout was obscured  by the   
green telecoms box and the grit bin. He expressed concern that this may cause an accident. 
The third point made by this resident was the placing of the Public Forum within the 
meeting schedule. Cllr Fellowes responded and explained that people often attend the 
meeting to make a specific point which needs to be considered in advance of the Resolution. 
Once the voting has taken place, the decision cannot be reversed for a period of six months.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES


8ai)
Report from Chair of F&GP

 
In Cllr Kiff's absence, Cllr Jones reported that together with the Town Clerk, she would be 
starting the preparation for the end of year accounts.

     8aii)
 
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC makes a donation of £400 to the Disability Advice 





Service – East Suffolk.





PROPOSED by Cllr Stedman. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.

 

8 In Favour







                        0 Against



 

0Abstentions





CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      
8b.       ESTATES

     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Estates


Rugby


Cllr Jones reported that agreement had been reached with the Rugby club and was 
encouraged by the Committee's enthusiasm. It will be good to again see regular sport played  
on the School Field  and it will have a significant positive impact on the Community 
Centre. An agreement has been signed and together with Cllrs Cox and Marson, Cllr Jones is 
now working with the rugby players on its implementation.  The Rugby Club will be holding 
a May Ball on Sat 9th May at the Community Centre and Councillors may wish to buy 
tickets to attend. Discussions are also underway regarding a family fun day on 29 August to 
launch the new season. 


Sports Week


There have been a couple of meetings to plan this year's event scheduled to take place from 
3 – 7 August 2015. Offers of funding have been secured from Fieldens, Flicks, Looma and 
Tesco. The school has been asked to remind parents of the event via the weekly newsletter 
and to request additional volunteers.


Tennis Courts 


The work to replace part of the surface on court 4 took place last week. In approximately 
three weeks it 
will be repainted. Tennis subscriptions are now due and an email has been 
issued to members inviting renewal. 


Fencing 


The fencing has not yet been replaced beside the Bowls Green. It was hoped this work could 
be completed ahead of the new Bowls season, which started on 12 April. 


Staircase  


The new external staircase at The Moot Hall  was completed in time and looks splendid.  
The Committee now needs to assess 
what other work needs doing, internally, such as the 
kitchen, toilet and lighting. 


Potholes/ resurfacing 


This work need to be progressed with some urgency, chasing SCC - Highways for an update. 



     
8c.
TOWN APPEARANCE




 
8ci)   
Cllr Digby reported that work had begun on Thorpe Road car park to address the poor re-
surfacing carried out last year.  He still hoped that in time, new toilets could be built at this car 
park. A number of complaints had been received about the state of the temporary toilets and he 
had already spoken to Cllr Haworth-Culf about the maintenance of these. It was anticipated 
that the toilets would be completely re-fitted by the end of May 2015.



 

Cllr Marson reported that Slaughden Road had now had some repairs made to it and the road 
surface was now much better.



 
8d.
PLANNING




            8di)   
In the absence of Cllrs Worster and Bond, the Mayor reported that the Town Plan priorities 

 

meeting needed to be re-scheduled. The Neighbourhood Plan feasibility report should be 

 

completed by the end of May 2015. Nick Newton from SCDC had offered to address the 

 

Planning Committee regarding Tree Preservation Orders. There was an extensive Agenda for 

 

discussion when the Committee meets on 14 April.



 
8e.
MOOT HALL HERITAGE






            
8ei)
Cllr Fox had nothing to report. 




 


 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Fellowes reported that the revised Sizewell Emergency Plan had been delayed, but was due imminently and a copy would be provided to ATC

· Cllr Cox had been involved with a number of meetings with the Rugby Club and the Community Centre and was due to meet representatives from the Football Club the following day to carry out an inventory of equipment.

· Cllr Jones had attended the joint review of the Conservation Area with members of the Aldeburgh Society and would be involved with an OGS Board meeting on 14 April

· Cllr Harris confirmed he was present at the Annual Town meeting on 12 March

· Cllr Digby reported that there were no issues with the allotments

10. 
Town Clerk’s Report


The Town Clerk reported that Aldeburgh Town Council’s election will be Uncontested. 


Nomination papers were completed by twelve residents; nine of whom are already existing 
Cllrs. The three new additions are Peter Palmer, Sue Osben and Malcolm Walker, who is 
returning to the Town Council.


There is the opportunity to co-opt another two Cllrs.


            The Town Clerk also reported that she would be undertaking some training on the SCDC Planning         
website which has been offered to all Clerks of Town Councils in the SCDC area.  Tennis 
subscription renewals had been issued and there had been a swift response, which was encouraging. 
Invitations have been issued for Mayor's Sunday and preparations were underway. The Royal 
British Legion Band had confirmed their attendance and would continue to play outside The Moot 
Hall following the parade.


          Cllr Fellowes left to attend another meeting. 


              11.        Mayor’s Notes.


 



Cllr Marson had represented ATC at several functions and meetings during the past month, 
starting with;

· 10 March – Town Plan Action Group meeting

· 11 March – Opened L'Occitane on High Street, Aldeburgh

· 12 March – chaired the Annual Town Meeting

· 16 March – SCDC Parish/Town Councils meeting hosted by SALC

· 19 March – Elizabeth Garrett Anderson Centenary meeting

· 20 March – Annual Reception given by Chair of Leiston Town Council

· 25 March – Carnival Committee AGM

· 26 March – Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership Committee meeting

· 27 March – Meeting with Rendlesham Council to discuss the Neighbourhood Plan

· 27 March – SCC Chairman's Reception at Kesgrave Hall

· 28 March – Neighbourhood Working Party Meeting

· 7 April – Carnival Committee to select the Carnival Queen for 2015

· 8 April – meeting with Hilary Hanslip at SCDC to discuss Neighbourhood Planning

· 9 April – Attended RAOB presentation to support the work of Prostate Cancer

· 11 April – Alde and Ore Association AGM

· 13 April – Together with Cllrs Bond and Jones, attended the Conservation Area Meeting with the Aldeburgh Society

12.
Correspondence


There was no correspondence to report this month.



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


Cllrs Marson was in receipt of a hamper of goods from the opening of L'Occitane.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL.


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Harris. 


7 In Favour 


0   Against


0   Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 7.55 pm

   
   The Annual meeting of Aldeburgh Town Council will take place on Monday 11 May 2015

at 7.00 pm in The Moot Hall.

